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April 16, 2024 
 

Highlights are a summary of Council meetings. Should you require an official record, minutes are posted to the City’s 
website. Meetings held in the Forum may be viewed online, either livestreamed or archived. 

 

Highlights from Council Meeting on April 15, 2024 
 

Mayor O’Brien recognized the Coast Salish peoples and their traditional territory  
upon which we gather with gratitude. 

 
COUNCIL RECEIVED THE FOLLOWING DELEGATIONS 

• The Ballenas Secondary School Grad Parents Committee requested financial support for the 2024 prom and 
dry grad event. 

 
COUNCIL RECEIVED THE FOLLOWING REPORTS  

• Endorsed recommendations from the April 8 Committee of the Whole meeting: 
o To add the Parksville Downtown Business Association lighting project as a high priority in the corporate 

work plan, allocate funding to the project and defer further action on the Parksville Wetlands long-term 
plan until the PDBA lighting project is completed. 

o To incorporate amendments identified in the April 8, 2024, presentation by the Director of Finance into 
the 2024-2028 Financial Plan and direct staff to prepare all necessary bylaws. 

• Received a follow-up report regarding a change to liquor service hours at Mount Arrowsmith Brewing 
(109-425 Stanford Avenue East. Council forwarded a resolution of "partial objection" to the Liquor and 
Cannabis Regulation Branch, specifically, that the proposed change in hours should not apply to outdoor areas, 
which should continue to be limited to 10 pm daily and that the indoor areas should be limited to 11 pm daily. 

• Directed staff to provide notice that Council intends to consider a development variance permit at 
133 McMillan Street South to facilitate a greenhouse. 

• Accepted payment for the park contribution required by the subdivision of 197 and 211 Martindale Road. 
 
COUNCIL CONSIDERED THE FOLLOWING NOTICES OF MOTION: 

• Defeated a motion to approve one-time funding of $500 for the 2024 Ballenas Secondary School prom and dry 
grad event. 

 
 

The next regular meeting of Council will be held on Monday, May 6, 2024, at 1 pm in the Forum. 
Please refer to the City’s website for details. For more information, contact administration@parksville.ca; 250 954-3060  
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